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The Honorable Augie Tulba, Chair 

Committee on Parks, Enterprise Services, and  

   Culture and the Arts 

   and Members 

Honolulu City Council 

530 South King Street, Room 202 

Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 

 

Dear Chair Tulba and Councilmembers: 

 

SUJBECT:  Bill 19 (2023) – Commercial Activities in  

        City & County of Honolulu Parks 

 

Bill 19 (2023) seeks to establish an island-wide 

structure to manage commercial activities in the City and 

County of Honolulu’s parks.  The goal is twofold: Primarily to 

respect the recreational purpose of the City’s parks, leaving 

them open for residents to recreate, socialize, and obtain some 

respite from crowded urban spaces.  Secondarily, to regulate 

certain limited, managed commercial activities in certain parks 

during the least congested periods of time. 

The Honolulu City Council Committee on Parks, 

Enterprise Services, Culture and the Arts (PESCA) opted to 

hear Bill 19 by breaking the bill into separate topics, and 

holding separate hearings on each topic.  The initial April 5, 

2023 PESCA hearing covered “Recreational Stops,” or stops by 

tour buses or other passenger vehicles stopping at parks for 

the purpose of sightseeing, picnics, or other passive activities.  

During the April PESCA hearing, in response to 

Councilmembers’ questions and community testimony, DPR 

offered to provide additional data regarding the City and County 

of Honolulu’s shoreline parks to assist the discussion at the 

May 3, 2023 PESCA hearing.   

 

 

RICK BLANGIARDI 
MAYOR 

Bill 19 (2023) proposes limiting tour 

bus access to parks in the following 

manner:  Vehicles carrying 12-28 

passengers or smaller PUC-registered 

passenger vehicles are only allowed 

in shoreline parks under the following 

conditions: 

 All bus stops require permits – 

no more 15-minute “grace 

period;” 

 No tour bus stops at any 

unimproved park; 

 Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 5 

p.m., no state or federal 

holidays; 

 No more than 3 buses at a 

time; no more than 10 buses 

per day/per park; 

 Must have a permit for that 

day/park posted in windshield. 

 No vehicles carrying more than 

28 passengers allowed in any 

shoreline park, unless for a 

DPR permitted recreational 

event; 

 No vehicles carrying 12 or 

more passengers allowed in 

any non-shoreline park unless 

it’s for a DPR permitted 

recreational event. 
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Data Regarding City & County of Honolulu Shoreline Parks

The department identified general characteristics for parks that are directly relevant to
tour bus stops: Number of paved parking stalls; Comfort stations; Size of park. The
Department of Parks & Recreation (DPR) offers this information for public consideration, and to
foster discussion on improved ways to identify parks where limited and managed recreational
stops may be palatable, and the methods by which these limitations may be successfully
enforced.

DPR manages 68 improved parks along the shoreline of O’ahu. Some of these parks
stretch along a coastline, and contain different sections that are known by locals under different
names. For example, Kalaniana’ole Beach Park has three sections commonly known as Black
Rocks, Depots and Zablan, but for land management purposes, they are a single DPR beach
park. The attached spreadsheet lists the official DPR park name, and also sub-lists the
common names for the areas.

For the purposes of discussion, DPR considered parks with fewer than 20 paved parking
stalls as potentially unsuited for tour bus stops. The weight of buses on unpaved parking will
exacerbate coastal erosion and damage the unpaved surface area. The department also
separated parks without comfort stations, for obvious reasons. The exception is Hãlona Blow
Hole, which remains on the list for tour bus stops. Lastly, the department also separated parks
that are less than 10 acres in size, which is a subjective dividing line and is intended to spur
discussion.

Of the shoreline parks:

• 29 shoreline parks have 19 or fewer paved parking stalls or no paved parking at all;
• 17 shoreline parks have no comfort station
• 35 shoreline parks are 10 acres or less in size
• 27 shoreline parks have 20+ paved parking, one or more comfort stations, and are

10 acres or greater.

DPR also looked at the location of residences in relationship to shoreline parks. Due to
O’ahu’s mountainous interior and congested development along the island’s coastline, the vast
majority of parks have residences adjacent to them, are near residences, or are reached by
travelling by residential areas. This fact may support a narrower time window for tour bus stops,
in order to minimize traffic during rush hour. Bill 19 had proposed bus stops end at 5p.m.
weekdays. In discussion with some in the tour bus industry, it appears that most, if not all, tours
end well before that hour. We encourage the tour bus industry to share their timetables to
identify an end time that will ease rush hour traffic congestion.
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The attached maps are also available on the DPR Website at https://bit.ly/Billl9map
where people may zoom in on particular parts of the island or particular parks.

Thank you for this opportunity to submit testimony on behalf of the Department of Parks
and Recreation.

Sincerely,

j~v Laura H. Thielen
~ Director

Attachments

APPROVED:

Michael D. Formby
Managing Director
























